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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR TREASURY AND RESOURCES
BY DEPUTY G.P. SOUTHERN OF ST. HELIER

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 14th FEBRUARY 2006
Question

Would the Minister inform members when he expects to receive the report into the extent of contamination of the
Town Park site and when he will bring to the States a costed and realistic plan to bring the town park proposals
forward?

Answer

The report on the recently completed ground survey study of pollution levels at the Gas Place and Talman Site car
parks in St Helier has been received from the consultants, Arup Rothwell. Their findings and recommendations
are currently being assessed by officers from Property Holdings, Transport and Technical Services, Health and
Socia Services and the Planning and Environment Departments, and their observations, together with the report
will be presented to the Council of Ministers at the earliest opportunity.

The Town Park project is under consideration by the St. Helier Urban Task Force and it is intended, before the
end of thisyear, to bring to the States arealistic proposal for the delivery of the new park.



